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January 30, 2018 
  
Honorable Bruce Rauner, Governor 
Honorable Michael Madigan, Speaker, Illinois House of Representatives 
Honorable John Cullerton, President, Illinois Senate 
Honorable Jim Durkin, Minority Leader, Illinois House of Representatives 
Honorable Bill Brady, Minority Leader, Illinois Senate 
Members of the Illinois General Assembly 
  
Dear Illinois Leaders: 
  
Solid technical skills are essential to a high-quality workforce. Yet non-technical abilities are increasingly 
important – and increasingly hard to find. Showing-up for the job every day, on time and ready to work. Good 
communications and teamwork. Perseverance in tasks – all these are among the “social-emotional” or “soft” 
skills on which the success of individual employees, businesses, and our entire economy depend.  
 
In a nationwide survey of business executives last year, 88 percent noted a growing need for these qualities 
among employees as our economy changes – but three out of five respondents reported more difficulty finding 
workers with these skills than those with good technical expertise. 

 
As business leaders from communities throughout Illinois, we urge your support for investments in 
programs and policies that can help develop important technical and non-technical skills in our future 
workforce. Many of these priorities are supported through the Illinois State Board of Education (ISBE) and the 
Illinois Department of Human Services (DHS).  
 
We are members of ReadyNation, a nonprofit, nonpartisan network of more than 2,000 business executives 
across the country and 200+ here in Illinois. Our goal is a workforce that maintains and sharpens our state’s 
competitive edge in an increasingly global economy, and our efforts center on support for proven investments in 
children’s well-being.  
 
Many of our recommendations deal with the well-being of young children, considering the research 
demonstrating the developmental significance of kids’ earliest years of life. In fact, 90 percent of surveyed 
business execs believe it’s much tougher to develop the necessary social-emotional skills among adults entering 
the workforce than among young children. 
 
Thus, in your efforts to shape an Illinois budget for FY2019, we recommend: 
 

• A $50 million increase in ISBE’s Early Childhood Block Grant to further strengthen voluntary 
preschool and birth-to-3 services that prioritize the needs of at-risk youngsters. This would bring the 
grant’s total to about $493.74 million, as requested by ISBE, and reflects the increase envisioned in our 
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state’s multi-year agreement with the federal government to draw-down extra federal funding for early 
learning. Over the past three years, these combined resources already have opened thousands of preK 
slots and bolstered program quality. We should build further on these impressive results you have 
helped achieve. 
 

• Maintaining our state’s $16.9 million investments in DHS’ Healthy Families Illinois and Parents Too 
Soon initiatives. These home-visiting programs provide voluntary “parent-coaching” help for the new 
mothers and fathers of at-risk children from birth to age 3. Resource limitations historically prevented 
these services from reaching even 10 percent of the households that qualified for their assistance – and 
the state’s recent budget impasse only exacerbated those shortfalls. Further underfunding threatens the 
loss of vital, federal resources for the families of at-risk infants and toddlers. 
 

• Fully supporting the DHS Child Care Assistance Program, which is crucial in helping low-income, 
working parents maintain employment. Studies show the loss of reliable, accessible child care options 
only fuels workplace absenteeism and undermines business productivity. In addition, high-quality child 
care is a significant component of our early learning system. We applaud state leaders’ work in FY18 to 
restore eligibility cuts that had affected tens of thousands of children and their families, and encourage 
your continued efforts to improve child care access and quality. 
 

• Protecting DHS Early Intervention services that support various supports for young children – from 
birth to age 3 – who struggle with developmental delays or disabilities, or associated risks. These 
therapies and related services help head-off the need for more expensive, remedial assistance later, 
when young people enter school and eventually the workforce. It’s important to maintain their 
approximately $96.7 million funding in the coming year. 
 

• Continuing support for ISBE’s Career & Technical Education efforts, which provide students with 
experience-based learning opportunities and familiarize them with the skills needed for success 
promising careers. Illinois should maintain its $38.1 million in state resources committed to these 
initiatives, to also ensure their continued federal assistance. 

  
These are chief examples of the steps Illinois can take to build a 21st-century workforce and improve our 
economy. All of these represent areas of historical, bipartisan agreement and cooperation. It’s critical that we 
keep moving forward, together, and avoid backsliding into the kind of budget impasse our state suffered the 
past two years – a crisis that undermined many of these aforementioned priorities, as well as the well-being of 
children, families, communities, and businesses. 
 
We thank you for your service to Illinois, and we look forward to working with you in these regards. 
 
Sincerely, the undersigned members of the ReadyNation Illinois business-leader network 
 

Joseph Henning 
President & CEO, 
Aurora Regional Chamber  
of Commerce, Aurora 

Maureen Kahn 
President & CEO,  
Blessing Health System 
Quincy	

Keith Krutz 
President,  
IMS Buhrke-Olson 
Arlington Heights 
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Christa Markgaff	

 
Bob Miller 

 
Lisa Weitzel 

Vice President, Operations 
Nicor Gas 
Naperville 

Vice President of 
Operations, Advocate 
BroMenn Medical Center, 
Normal 
 

President, Illinois Association 
of Chamber of Commerce  
Executives, Springfield 

David Sabathne	 Les O’Dell 	 Dean Clark	
President & CEO, Western 
DuPage Chamber of Commerce 
West Chicago 
 

Executive Director,  
Carbondale Chamber of 
Commerce, Carbondale 

President & CEO, 
Graphic Chemical & Ink 
Villa Park 

Norma Lansing Barbi Brewer-Watson Tom Fitch  
President & CEO,  
Effingham County Chamber 
of Commerce, Effingham 
 

President & CEO,  
Kankakee County Chamber 
of Commerce, Kankakee 

Director of Facilities,  
Springfield Clinic  
Springfield 

Tricia O’Brien Steve Gaus Lisa Savegnago 
President, Hoffman Estates 
Chamber of Commerce & 
Industry, Hoffman Estates 
 

Executive Director,  
Palatine Area Chamber of 
Commerce, Palatine 

President,  
Nameplate & Panel Technology 
Carol Stream 

Chris Hembrough Deborah Evans Jonathan Hallberg 
President & CEO, Greater 
Springfield Chamber of 
Commerce, Springfield 

President & CEO,  
Bloomingdale Chamber of 
Commerce, Bloomingdale 

Executive Director,  
Jefferson County Development 
Corp., Mt. Vernon 

 	 	
Yvonne Invergo William Fleming Kayla Edwards 
Executive Director,  
Lombard Area Chamber of 
Commerce, Lombard 

Executive Director,  
Pekin Area Chamber of 
Commerce, Pekin 

Director of Client Services,  
Express Employment  
Professionals, Springfield 
 

Kim	Schilf	 Kevin	O’Keeffe	 Manuel	Sanchez	
President	&	CEO,		
Lincoln	Park	Chamber	of	
Commerce,	Chicago	
	

Executive	Director,		
Bolingbrook	Area	Chamber	
of	Commerce,	Bolingbrook	

Founder & Managing Principal,  
Sanchez, Daniels & Hoffman, 
LLP, Chicago 
	

Howard Meyer Matt Duffy Rudy Valdez 
Executive Director,  
Skokie Chamber of Commerce 
Skokie 

 

Executive Director 
DeKalb Chamber of 
Commerce, DeKalb 
 

VP, South West Ideas for  
Today & Tomorrow,  
Rockford 
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Wendi Valenti Tamryn Hennessy James Oliff 
Executive Director,  
Collinsville Chamber of 
Commerce, Collinsville 
 

Program Director,  
Greater Oak Brook 
Chamber of Commerce, 
Oak Brook 

Former Chairman, 
CME Group 
Chicago 
 

 
Tony Beiermann 

 
LoRayne Logan 

 
Boyd Palmer 

Vice President,  
South Side Trust & Savings  
Bank, Peoria 
 

President & Founder,  
Workplace Staff & Search 
Rockford 

Executive Director, Ottawa 
Area Chamber of Commerce &  
Industry, Ottawa 

Caroline Lowery Sarah Marion Patti Thayer 
Branch Manager/Assistant VP,  
First Midwest Bank 
DeKalb 
 

Executive Director,  
Manteno Chamber of 
Commerce, Manteno 

President, 
Thayer Lighting, Inc. 
Loves Park 

Adam Hendrian Laurrie	Minor	 Mike Broski 
Credit Analyst,  
Knapheide Manufacturing Co. 
Quincy 

Executive	Director,		
Sullivan	Chamber	of	
Commerce	&	Economic	
Development,	Sullivan	
	

President,  
Entre Computer Solutions  
Machesney Park 

Amanda Atchley Janet	Mathis	 Kevin Weinacht 
Executive Director,  
Canton Area Chamber of  
Commerce, Canton 
 

Principal,  
The Development Consortium 
Geneseo 

President, 
Weinacht & Associates 
Collinsville 
 

Karen Mullins Bob Guirl Brian McGuire 
Executive Director,  
Benton/West City Area  
Chamber of Commerce, Benton 
 

Director of Strategy and 
Development (retired),  
UTC Aerospace Systems  
Rockford 
 

President & CEO,  
Associated Equipment  
Distributors, Schaumburg 
 

Kris Noble Brian Hendrian Christina Van	Yperen 
Executive Director,  
Sauk Valley Area Chamber of 
Commerce, Sterling 

Agent, 
Cason, Huff & Schlueter 
Insurance, Quincy 
 

Executive Director,  
Grundy County Chamber of 
Commerce, Morris 

Jennifer Olson Beth Krenzer John Lavery 
Managing Owner,  
The Lookout at the Lake  
Carterville 

Consultant & Senior VP of 
Manufacturing (retired), 
Cardinal Health, Deerfield 

Advisor,  
Investment Planners, Inc. 
Quincy 
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Maureen Glasoe 
Owner, 
Virgo Words 
Evanston 
 
Carol Iaccino 
Commercial Sales/Marketing, 
AES Solar 
Elkville 
 
Bonnie Wheeler 
Vice President, News 
Mel Wheeler, Inc. 
Carterville 
 

Jason Powell 
Branch Manager, 
Legence Bank 
Marion 
 
Carlos Fernandez 
VP/General Manager, 
WGEM 
Quincy  
 
Holly Cain 
Executive Director,  
Quincy Area Convention 
and Visitors Bureau, 
Quincy 
 

Brad Billings 
President & CEO (retired), 
Blessing Health Sysem 
Quincy 
 
Ken Kaczynski 
President, 
K&L Watch Service, Inc. 
Mt. Prospect 
 
Anne Klassman 
Co-Founder,  
Rocket Foodz 
River Forest 

Kenneth Kohnen Rudolph Melchiorre JoEllen Randall 
President,  
Snelson Collision Repair 
Granite City 

President,  
RME, Inc. 
Woodridge 
 

Vice President, Human  
Resources, Blessing Health 
System, Quincy 
 

Jason Murphy John Piazza Diana Nielander 
Inside Sales Manager,  
WS Communications 
Collinsville 
 

Agent,  
Country Financial 
Lemont 

Owner,  
High-Impact Consulting 
Gurnee 

Ted Glasoe Jess Woodman Erik Christian 
Owner, 
Ted Glasoe, Artist 
Evanston 
 

President,  
Woodman Collision Center 
Inc., Godfrey 
 

Owner, Principal Consultant 
HR Fit  
Edelstein  
 

Emily Melvin Katie Schneider Derek Sherman 
Account Manager,  
Priority Staffing Group,  
Marion 
 

Executive Director,  
Niles Chamber of 
Commerce & Industry, 
Niles 

President,  
Mission Possible LLC  
Machesney Park 

 	 	
Kristen Shull Mark Sturgell Glenn Swick 
Administrator,  
Saline County Chamber of 
Commerce, Harrisburg 
 

Program Director,  
Greater Decatur Chamber 
of Commerce, Decatur 
 

Managing Broker,  
Swick Realty,  
Quincy 
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RoseMarie Treml James Uszler Desiree Bennyhoff 
Executive Director,  
Sycamore Chamber of  
Commerce, Sycamore  
 

Events Coordinator,  
Long Grove Business & 
Community Partners,  
Long Grove 

President & CEO,  
Edwardsville/Glen Carbon  
Chamber of Commerce,  
Edwardsville 
 

Jay Schwartz Kaili Harding Nancie Zobrist 
Owner, 
Strange Cargo 
Chicago 
 
Kathleeen Yosko                       
President & CEO (retired), 
Marianjoy Rehabilitation 
Hospital, Wheaton 

President,  
Schaumburg Business 
Association, Schaumburg 
 
Virginia Glasner 
President, Highland Park 
Chamber of Commerce, 
Highland Park 

Executive Director, Highland 
Chamber of Commerce 
Highland 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


